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Week 2, Term 1, 2024

Important 
Dates

Term 1

Week 2
Swimming: Year 4 
& 5

Week 3
Swimming: Year 
1, 2 & 3.

Week 6
Year 6. Aquatics

Week 7
Pupil Free Day: 
Tuesday 12th 
March

Governing 
Counsel
Week 3 Thursday 
4:30pm

Uniform Shop
Every Tuesday 
8:30am-9:30am

It’s all happening at John Hartley School for the start of 2024!

The students are settling in, getting to know each other and their 
teachers. The staff spend the first two weeks of the year focused on 
building strong relationships and in collaboration with the students, 
developing the expectations of their new classroom and reviewing 
our expectations of students at John Hartley School.

A reminder from me about one of expectations is that all students 
need to wear a hat when out in the yard. As we are all aware, the UV 
Index even on days that are overcast is often still 10+.

It is all of our responsibilities to ensure we are all – staff and students 
are being sun safe.
The uniform shop have assured me they will have a new supply of school bucket hats next week – 
with sizes ranging from Small to XL.

Years 4 & 5 have attended swimming this week and by all accounts have thoroughly enjoyed 
themselves. Our Years 1-3 will be participating in their swimming lessons next week. It always 
amazes us how much progress students make in the pool over such a short time – confidence and 
growth is wonderful to see!

I would like to highlight 2 important events taking place in next two weeks;

We are respectful We are responsible We are resilient





Attendance Support Officer for 2024

Our school has been selected to participate in the Primary School Attendance 
Action Research project this year.
This is a trial project run by the Department for Education, where 10 selected 
primary schools have employed a School Attendance Support Officer (ASO) to 
focus on increasing attendance and connection with families.

Our ASO is Ebony McLean. Ebony started at the beginning of our 2024 school year and will be part 
of our team for the entire school year. 
Ebony will provide a range of supports, including: 

•connecting with families around attendance
•connecting the school to community programs and organisations
•understanding barriers and issues that affect attendance
•providing advice and checking in with families and students about attendance
•supporting students to attend school
•developing a greater understanding of attendance in the school community.

This project will help the Department for Education understand how they can better support 
families, carers, students and schools with attendance.
If you have any questions about our involvement in this project, please feel free to contact me. You 
can also visit the Attendance at school or preschool pages on the department’s webpage for a range 
of information and resources about attendance generally. 

Our school has also been fortunate to appoint Ebony McLean as our pastoral care worker (PCW). In 
this space, Ebony will work with our staff to:

•support student attendance, engagement and mental health
•support students in difficult or challenging situations such as during times of grief
•provide students with referrals to specialist services when required
•provide pastoral care and guidance to students
•support physical, emotional, social development and wellbeing of all students
•support an environment of cooperation and respecting a diversity of cultures and traditions
•coordinate volunteering activities and support
•coordinate and support breakfast programs
•provide lunch time activities
•support excursions and incursions
•provide and support parent and carer workshops. 

I’m really looking forward to the 
opportunity to support students and 

families at John Hartley B-6. My office 
is located in building 11 and whilst I 
have an open-door policy, at times I 

may need to make a time to meet for 
discussions. Please introduce yourself 
and say hello whenever comfortable!

We welcome Ebony to John 
Hartley, and look forward to seeing the 

connections developed 
at a whole school and community level. 

https://www.education.sa.gov.au/parents-and-families/safety-and-wellbeing/attendance-school-or-preschool






Mr. Kelly’s and Miss Farley’s Year
5 classes have started 2024 with
some team building activities. 

Lego Challenge: one student
at a time reports to the group
on which piece goes where to
build the model in the
common area. 
Paper Chain Challenge:
students worked as a team to
make the longest paper chain
using only paper, glue and
scissors.

Students were all very successful
during these activities. Students
built strong connections, improved
their communication skills, and
further developed their problem
solving skills.



In Science with Mrs Singh, students have been identifying different 
feelings by playing “Feelings Bingo’ and becoming familiar with the 

calming area in the science room. 

Student learning this term has been programmed around physical 
sciences. The year 1s follow steps to make snails out of playdough 

and using push and pull forces. 
The year 3 student investigations will develop concepts of heat 

energy and temperature. Students have begun investigating sources 
of heat energy.



John Hartley School Attendance



Many students have asked their teachers about homework. 
Classroom programs and practices are still being developed whilst 
many students are attending swimming. During this time, students 
are encouraged to read for at least 20 minutes each night at home. 

Reading at home builds stamina and minutes towards a wider 
vocabulary and more successful growth in literacy subjects at 

school. 


